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For Immediate Release  
 

Internal Announcement 
 

The Shintani Wado Kai Karate Federation is pleased to announce Sensei Kris 
Reynolds has been appointed by election to become one of our nine Senate 
Members. 
 
On June 22nd, 2024, Sensei Bruce Perkins retired from his position as a member 
of our Senate. Sensei Bruce is an original Senate member appointed by Hanshi 
Shintani. He has been a great mentor to many and will continue to offer his 
guidance as a Senate adviser. 
 
A few of Sensei Bruce’s contributions is being the founder of the SWKKF 
Scholarship, Central Purchasing store and the development of our Shindo 
program. I would like to thank Sensei Bruce for his outstanding contributions to 
the Senate and the SWKKF for so many years. I wish him all the best going into 
the future. 
 
Sensei Kris Reynolds will start transitioning into his new role as one of nine 
Senate members immediately as well as continuing his other responsibilities to 
the SWKKF. 

 
Kris has contributed a great deal to the SWKKF over many years. His 
professional business knowledge, karate teachings, personality, and his 
respect on and off the dojo floor will prove to be a great asset to the Senate. 
 
Please join me in wishing Sensei Kris Reynolds every success as he 
assumes his new responsibilities. 
 
Sensei Denis Labbé   9th dan 
President 
Shintani Wado Kai Karate Federation 

  

 
 


